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Dear Readers 
 
Our cover photo this month was taken by Becca Pate, thank you for sending it to 
us. There are many local lambing events this month where you can learn more 
about lambs and sheep farming.  
 
Whilst many gardeners might be frustrated by the wet weather, it’s good to hear 
that is has been beneficial for the toads and newts trying to cross the road at 
Bough Beech. For a full update on the Toad Patrol read Alan’s Nature Watch. 
 
Closer to home Julie Pinnell is launching a series of crafting evenings at her 
house. They sound really fun and you can find out more and follow Julie on 
Instagram #giftsbyjuliep. 
 
Following the closure of the nursery at the Village Hall there is more availability 
for bookings than previously, so if you know of a club or activity looking for 
space then please share the details with them. 
 
The spring flowers around the village have been beautiful this year and the birds 
are nesting. I wonder if the new nest boxes in the Pocket Park have  attracted any 
residents yet? 
 
Wishing everyone a very Happy Easter! 
 
Best wishes 
Judith 
On behalf of Speldhurst News Editors:  
Maria Turner, Sara Turner, Judith Malim 
 
Please remember that copy for the May 2024 edition should be sent before 10th 
April 2024 to: speldhurst.news@gmail.com. Word, Publisher or pdf files 
preferred. Thank you. 

SPELDHURST NEWS endeavours to include articles in addition to village, church and chapel 

news.  These are taken in good faith and without prejudice, therefore the committee will 

not be held responsible for the accuracy of the content, nor will it be held responsible for 

any work or treatment received from the advertisers.  Readers should satisfy themselves of 

advertisers’ abilities before accepting a job quotation or undertaking a course of 

treatment.  All articles  & inclusions should be sent as a word document attachment.  The 

editors reserve the right to  amend submissions where they feel it is appropriate. 

Welcome  
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     April 
    
  
 
 Mondays   Library      p. 4 
     2-4.30pm      
  
 Mon  
 8th & 22nd   Bumps & Babes    p. 4 
             
        
 Wednesdays  
 17th & 24th   Praise & Play    p. 4 
    
 Sat 6th   Penshurst Farmers’ Market    p. 12 
      
     Blackham Village Market   p. 11 
      
     Penshurst Choral Soc. Concert  p. 11 
            
  
 Thurs 18th   Village Hall AGM    p. 7 
     (George and Dragon) 
      
     Crafting with Julie    p. 8 
 
 Mon 29th    Annual Parish Meeting   p. 21 
     (Speldhurst School)    
           
 

             
     June 
  
 Sat 15th   Village Fete     

Diary at a Glance 
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News & Announcements 

What’s on in Speldhurst for the Under 5’s in March 
 

As I write spring is well underway. The birds’ song in the morning is getting 

earlier and earlier, the daffodils are magnificent and there are even signs of 

bluebells emerging in the woods around the village.  

 

Bumps and Babes, the coffee mornings for new Mums meets fortnightly on a 

Monday from 10.30 meets on 8th & 22nd April this month. Message Jenny if 

you are interested in joining this group. 

 

Praise and Play, the St Mary’s Toddler Group meets in the church every 

Wednesday during term time. We begin again after the Easter holidays on 

Wednesday 17th April. We’re there from 9 – 10.30am, so feel free to arrive 

when you can. We always start with free play and a craft, then gather about 

10am for a story and some songs before we enjoy our refreshments.  

 

Meanwhile if you are new to the village and have pre-school children, or 

know someone in that position, do get in touch with Jenny on 01892 541200 

or 07891318123 or at jenny50fitz@gmail.com  

SPELDHURST LIBRARY 
Mondays 
2-4.30pm 

 
Speldhurst Library is part of the Kent Library 
Service (the last surviving library in Kent run by 
volunteers) and the books are housed in the 
committee room of the village hall. We are open 
every Monday afternoon from 2pm - 4.30pm. We have fiction, non-fiction, 
large print and children’s books. We look forward to welcoming you! 

 
Pat Carter 

mailto:jenny50fitz@gmail.com
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We share your sadness about the recent closure of the nursery especial-
ly after working so hard with them to try and keep it open. 
We see the nursery as an integral part of Speldhurst life and are already 
exploring alternative provision as we are very keen to find a new set up 
for the village. 
We would love to welcome your thoughts and opinions at our AGM meet-
ing on the 18th of April 2024 at 19:45 at the George & Dragon pub. 
In the meantime the Hall space is open for new meetings and classes 
and we look forward to seeing Speldhurst stretch into new ventures after 
Easter. 
 
Hall Availability 
With new availability during the daytime, the committee invites users old 
and new to contact us to book the space to expand, start-up, or explore 
fresh groups, classes and meetings in our wonderful Hall - this is your 
opportunity! 
 
Please email Rachel at speldhurstvillagehall@gmail.com 

A message from the  

Speldhurst  

Village Hall  

Management Committee 

mailto:speldhurstvillagehall@gmail.com
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Penshurst Choral Society  
 

Saturday 6th April 2024 

Concert starts at 6.30pm 

St John the Baptist Church 

Penshurst, TN11 8BN 
 

 
Haydn: Te Deum & Kleine Ogelmesse 

 

Howells: The House of the Mind  

 

Please join us for a wonderful evening of music. 
 

You can get your tickets here: 
https://event.book it bee.com/47575/ 
Penshurst-choral-society-spring-concert-2 
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One Year of Seeding – Seven Years of Weeding 

 

A wise and rueful gardener’s saying on the ‘dangers’ of allowing weeds to grow 

and seed themselves. It is also a very old saying with references going back to 

the 1860’s. 

 

Anyway, what it also indicates is that in the gardens and on our allotments, we 

don’t stand a chance. I read the other day, an awe-inspiring but rather depressing 

statistic, that a hectare of land can contain as many as 555 million weed seeds in 

it’s top 15cm – that’s as many as 55,500 weed seeds in each m2 in our gardens. 

And they are being replenished every year. 

 

But all is not lost. There are things we can do. Annual weeds can be kept in 

check by hoeing, hand-weeding and mulching – which is my particular favourite 

approach on the allotment. The grass clippings of just about every lawn cut goes 

to the allotments for mulching. 

 

Perennial weeds however present more of a challenge and I am not sure there are 

many solutions other than to laboriously dig them up one root at a time. 

 

In survey after survey weeding is rated as the most disliked activity in the gar-

den. It’s a season-long requirement which many of us tackle badly with little 

done to prevent an infestation around growing plants where weeding must be 

performed most carefully. And generally, we tend to wait until the weeds are 

truly an eyesore. 

 

The general care and cultivation of plants requires the full attention of the gar-

dener, with both eyes constantly open for unwanted pests and diseases and both 

hands employed in the tasks of feeding, weeding, training and pruning. 

 

But…no matter how clever we are, there is no way of completely protecting our 

plots and gardens from weeds. We just have to live with them. And if we are 

clever or prepared to widen our diets, there are a number of beneficial and nutri-

tious uses for weeds – they are not necessarily the outlaws of the plant world. 

But more on that another time. 

Allotment &  

Gardening News 
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When I paid a Governor’s visit to School this term, I found there was a 

much more popular visitor that morning -  a beautiful black labrador 
called Gus and his owner Speldhurst resident Min Flemmington. The two 

of them volunteer through the Pets4 Therapy charity where Gus was as-
sessed for his suitability after Min sadly lost a much older pet which had 

been a therapy dog. “I just put Gus’s name down with the charity – never 
imagining that he would be suitable – he’s still a young dog” . 

 

There’s no doubt he is one of the most chilled, intelligent and empathetic 
dogs I’ve ever met and even slightly apprehensive children enjoyed strok-
ing and cuddling him. Indeed his visits have such a positive impact on the 
children, that the School is hoping to open up the visits to pupils as part 
of a reward scheme.   
 
All the years I have been involved with Speldhurst (both my daughters 
attended) , it’s been a happy school with the wellbeing of the pupils at its 
heart and links with other schools, both primary and secondary. This 
term year 4 pupils from Empire class spent an exciting afternoon at Tun-
bridge Wells Grammar School for Girls (TWGGS) as part of a music 
event. Together with multiple other primary schools, they played lots of 
different songs on the recorder creating a beautiful symphony.  
 

TWGGS has always had a reputation for its music.  Certainly, there’s little 

doubt that the encouragement and opportunities the school gave my 
daughter Charlotte Andrew started her on the road to a professional mu-

sic career.  From her first tentative performance playing Danny Boy on 
violin at Speldhurst school’s end of term concert to Jazz singing at 

TWGGS, performing with local bands and playing in classical concerts, 
she has always loved music.  It’s not an easy life, lots of hard work, com-
mitment and disappointments but one which has opened up the world for 

her.  Some of you in the village may know her by her stage name Charley 
Blue after her success on the Voice and more recently she appeared on TV 

again as Taylor Swift in Starstruck.   

Speldhurst CEP School News 
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She’s now taking her  singing/violin playing act as a guest performer on 
cruise ships. Over the past year ,she’s set foot on all seven continents dur-
ing her travels – and this Christmas and New Year was in Antarctica for 
two months - performing six nights a week but spending the days with 
penguins, whales and seals!  She’s about to fly out again to join a cruise 
ship on its way to Sri Lanka and I’m going to join her  – how lucky am I? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sara Andrew Communications Governor. 
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EASTER BISCUITS 
 
Ingredients 
225g plain flour 
100g butter or block margarine 
100g caster sugar 
1 egg (beaten) 
1 teaspoon vanilla extract 
Apricot preserve 
Icing sugar, food colouring and 
decorations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Method 
 Beat the butter and the sugar together until light and creamy 
 Gradually add the egg and the vanilla 
 Now continue adding the flour until a dough is formed 
 Chill 
 Rolland cut into desired shapes 
 Bake for 10-15 mins at 180 deg C. 
 Melt the apricot preserve 
 Mix icing sugar into a dough and rollout and make shapes 
 Cool the biscuits then paint on the conserve and stick on shapes and add 

decorations 
 Eat and enjoy! 
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7th April 
10 am  All-Age Worship with Communion and Baptism 

 

14th April 
10 am Morning Worship 

 

21st April 

8 am  Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

10 am Communion 

 

28th April 

10 am All-Age Worship 

6 pm  Evensong 

 

The Church Office can be contacted on 861187 or  
speldhurst.church@btopenworld.com 
Normal office hours: 9 am to 12.30 pm 

See our website: www.speldhurstchurch.org 

St Mary's Facebook page: facebook.com/StMarysSpeldhurst/  

 

 

 

 

Baptism 

25th February  Reya Naomi Friday 

Funeral and Burial in Churchyard 

8th March   Mary Clarke 

11th March   Brian James Murphy 

http://www.speldhurstchurch.org
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April 2024 
Dear Friends, 

The POWER of Forgiveness 

Forgiving someone who has hurt you is notoriously difficult. It’s much easier to 

seek revenge and to say things like, “I’ll get you back for that”. Other phrases 

spring to mind such as “don’t get angry, get even.” Or we try to take the moral 

high ground and put off forgiving someone by insisting they say sorry first be-

fore you will get around to forgiving them. 

 

The trouble is this approach only does you more harm…. Lots more harm… 

It can make us angry, although we tend to squash it down inside so that it’s 
not always on show. 

It can make us bitter and the more there are that we haven’t forgiven the 
worse that gets. 

It takes up headspace as we hang on to the issue(s) and we start to live 
more in the past than we do in the present.  

With all that anger and bitterness inside it can make us ill, physically or men-
tally. 

 

Forgiveness is deciding in your heart to let go of the past; it is wanting to be free 

of that person who caused all the pain, heartache and grief; it is being prepared 

to forgive them again and again until the pain subsides. 

It does not mean approving of what someone else did. 

It does not mean pretending that evil never took place. 

It does not mean making excuses for other people’s bad behaviour. 

It does not mean justifying evil so that sin somehow becomes less sinful. 

It does not mean overlooking abuse. 

It does not mean denying that others tried to hurt you repeatedly. 

It does not mean letting others walk all over you. 

It does not mean refusing to press charges when a crime has been com-

mitted. 

A Letter from  

St Mary’s 
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It does not mean forgetting the wrong that was done. 

It does not mean pretending that you were never hurt. 

It does not mean that you must restore the relationship to what it was be-

fore. 

It does not mean that you must tell the person that you have forgiven 

them. 

It does not mean that all negative consequences of sin are cancelled.  
 

If you totally forgive them and release them you will be set free. It will make 

such a powerful difference in your life. 

 

I wonder if you had this bible reading at your wedding, ‘Love is…’  

1 Corinthians 13:4-7 

Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It 

does not dishonour others, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps 

no record of wrongs. Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. It 

always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. 

 

I’m always happy to talk about this with anyone who has questions but for now 

I pray that God will bless you as you forgive. 

 

Sheila 

sheilaperkins123@gmail.com 

BRITISH SUMMER TIME 

 

Begins on Sunday 31st March - clocks Spring forwards an hour. 
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NATURE 

WATCH 

As I write this in early March we are in the middle of our yearly Toad Pa-

trol at Bough Beech and all over Kent, run by the Kent reptile and Am-

phibian group [KRAG]. So far we have helped across the road 101 Toads 

mostly males, the females arrive later. 105 Smooth Newts and 10 Great 

Crested Newts, as yet we have not seen any Frogs on the road. Unfortu-

nately 2 of the G.C.Newts  had badly damaged tails.  All our 3 species of 

Newts belong to the salamander family and are capable of re-growing lost 

limbs within a few weeks, including toes and tails allowing them to sur-

vive being attacked from birds, mammals and certain fish when they are in 

the water. The reason we rescue them from the road is they are often run 

over by cars etc. We find the largest numbers of Toads etc. on very wet 

nights with a temperature of 10+ degrees C.   Great fun! 

 

The Blackthorn is always the first 

native tree to bloom in the spring, 

unfortunately with all the heavy rain 

it has not shown its best this year ,I 

hope enough pollinators have man-

aged to fertilize the flowers otherwise 

we will be short of sloes for the sloe 

gin. 

 

Now is the time of year to plant new flowering plants, perennials now and 

annuals at the beginning of May, look for flowers that are good for our in-

sects of all types Bees, Butterfly and Moths. 

 

I have just heard of a Robins nest with young in the village, it must have 

started nest building in the beginning of February.  
 
Alan Ford 
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Age UK Lunch Jan Mann   863931 

Allotments     Mark Oddy   862746 

Beavers     Jo Smith   518706 

Bowls Club     Debbie Moon  861317  

Bridge Club    Heather Hughes  863367 

Brownies     Louise Scott    862972 

Bumps and Babes   Jenny Fitzsimmons 541200  

Cricket Club    Nick Coffin    07867 803121 

    Junior Cricket section Francis Booth  07738474144 

Cubs      Karol Leeves  531104  

Flower Show    Alan Ford   863276 

Football: Speldhurst Rangers   Ollie Crees   07919467576  

GP Surgery          863040 

Guides      Sybil Oddy   862746 

Library     Olive West   863234 

Men on Wednesday   John Perkins   863239 

Mothers’ Union    Christine Baker  540793  

Mothers & Toddlers   Jenny Fitzsimmons 541200  

Nursery School        860557 

Parish Council: Chair   Paul Curry   07515 938765 

                       Vice Chair           Katrina Lyle   862070        

             Parish Clerk Katie Neve   862927  

         Parish Councillors Richard Ellery  864077 

      Alan Rowe   863404  

Police Community Support Officer  Gemma.Gilbert@kent.police.uk 

Primary School    Stephanie Hayward 863044 

Rainbows     Alex Brown   

      speldhurstrainbows@gmail.com 

Recreation Ground   Ed Wesson   07799 731247  

Running Group    Paul Eames   07975 577630 

Speldhurst Association of Men Brian Tasker   862301 

Snooker Club    Nick Fenton  864144 

Speldhurst Art Exhibition  Maria Turner  863394 

Speldhurst News Editors   Maria Turner  863394 

      Sara Turner   863226 

      Judith Malim  864268 

Speldhurst News Advertising  Eric Roughley  863222 

 

SPELDHURST VILLAGE  

CLUBS & ORGANISATIONS 

mailto:miles.booth2@kent.police.uk
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St Mary’s Church  Rector      

Administrator      Andrea Burgess   861187 

                    

Stoolball     Donna Burden  524793 

          07810 048599 

Scouts     Nick Burgess  863362 

Shop & Post Office     Jo-Anne Dekker  863158 

Village Fete: Chair   Mike Harrowing  0772 5561154  

Village Hall                         Rachel Bourdin  07766 830303  

Village Website    Miranda Hawkins  863601 

Walking Football    Brian Shilling  07940 013135  

Walking Group    Brian Tasker   862301  

 
 
Buses     Timetables for bus  285 Speldhurst to  

     Tun Wells  - Hams Travel 01580 879629 

     For info: https://hamstravel.com/services 

 

George & Dragon PH:   Mon-Thurs & Sun  midday to 10-00pm. 

     Fri & Sat midday to 11-00pm. 

     01892 338549 

 

GP:     Mon - Fri 8am-6pm Tel: 01892 863040 

 

Dispensary:    Mon - Fri 8.30am-1pm; 2.30-6pm  

     (dispensary calls 8.30-11.30 only) 

 

Library (village hall):  Monday 2-4.30pm.  

 

Shop:     Mon-Fri 7.30am-5pm; Sat 8-1pm; Sun 8-11 

Post Office:    Mon-Fri 9am-5pm; Sat 9-1pm; Sun Closed 

Opening Hours &  

Local Information 
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